Mr. Bob Fisher, 16236 Cheyenne, Detroit, Michigan.

Dear Bob:

I am very appreciative of your letter of the 18th and your proposal to entertain the boys. This is wonderful of you, Bob, but I assure you that we won't need any entertainment.

We will leave here the 22nd of December, and will get in Chicago on the 23rd. Then we can be in Detroit some time during the afternoon of the 23rd.

We would like to have some arrangement made to stay at the Detroit Athletic Club, or some hotel close to a high school gymnasium where we could work out on the 24th. We are traveling on not too heavy a budget, but most of the college teams are given special rates. We are staying at the Buffalo Athletic Club in Buffalo, and we thought the Detroit Athletic Club might have a place for us to work out.

It will be nice to meet the boys, but we don't expect much attention. We will take care of our own food.

Let me know if this is satisfactory.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA : AH